





Ms Lynelle Briggs AO Chair Planning Assessment Commission Level 3, 201 Elizabeth Street Sydney NSW 2000

Dear Ms Briggs Lynelle

Subject: Ministerial call-in request, Royal North Shore Hospital, Health Administration Building (MCI 8199)

The Department of Planning and Environment has received a Ministerial call-in request from Health Infrastructure (HI) for the above project to be called in as State significant development (SSD) under Section 89C(3) of the Environmental *Planning and Assessment Act 1979* (EP&A Act).

As you are aware, Section 89C(3) provides that the Minister may declare development SSD, but only if the Minister has obtained and made publically available advice from the Planning Assessment Commission about the State or regional planning significance of the development.

HI's call-in request, submissions by Willoughby City Council and the Department's assessment of the request are attached for your consideration.

If you have any questions about this matter, I have arranged for Karen Harragon, Director Social and Other Infrastructure Assessments to assist you. Karen can be contacted on (02) 9274 6358 or via email at karen.harragon@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Marcus Ray

Deputy Secretary Planning Services

as delegate for the Secretary

03/05/2017